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Welcome: Chair Liz Giles welcomed Phil Holmes, Chris Fox, Sally Goers Fox (Op Shop Rep), 
Brendon Rogers, Phil Anderson, Jenni Schrapel, Kerrie Munchenberg, Toby Eggleton (Truro 
Cricket Club) and Andrew Philpott  
 
Apologies: Ashton Hurn, Cr. Jen, Sam Brown, Wendy Holmes, Duane Boerth 
 
Minutes of 18/07/2024 Moved Brendon R   2nd Jenni S 
 
Business Arising from Minutes: Discussed below 
 
Chairperson Report:  
 
EV Charging Station: 
MMC arranged a meeting with RAA and TDCA executives on 12/09/24 to discuss the way forward 
with the EV Changing station to remain in Pioneer Park.  The transformer will be moved back 19m 
from the main street and will be screened.  The MMC and RAA will provide funds for a playground 
upgrade and resurfacing the parking area.  Please refer to the meeting notes – thanks Andrew. 
 
Freight Route Working Group: 
There haven’t been any further meetings of the Truro Freight Route Working Group.   
 
Council Boundary Realignment for the Truro District: 
The petition was submitted to MMC on 28th August to check that the ratepayers who signed the 
petition are ratepayers of MMC.  We require the Certification from the Council Chief Executive 
Officer before we can submit our request to the Boundaries Commission. 
 
 
Council Report: Nil 
 
Financial Report – refer to attached financial report. 
Account balances as at 19/09/24: 
NAB Business Account $33,579.89     
NAB Term Deposit  $25,371.07 
BankSA interest  $            0.04     
Total:    $58,951.04     
 
Accounts for payment: 
Rotary Club Barossa - Op Shop payment for August:   $581.41 
Rotary Club Barossa - Op Shop payment for September:  $582.39 
 
  
The financial report is accepted, and the accounts are to be paid.   
Moved: Chris Fox   Seconded: Phil Holmes  Carried  
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Election of office bearers:  
 
Chair  Liz Giles nominated by Phil H and 2nd Phil A  - accepted 
Vice Chair Brendon nominated by Chris F, 2nd Andrew P - accepted 
Secretary Andrew nominated by Jenni S, 2nd Phil A - accepted 
Treasurer Chris nominated by Liz G, 2nd Phil H  - accepted 
Public Officer Jenni remains as Public Officer  - accepted  
 
Signatories for the bank accounts remain as: 
 
Chair, Elizabeth Giles  
Secretary, Andrew Philpott  
Treasurer, Chris Fox 
 
Grant Opportunities:  Chris spoke about PIRSA, Thriving Communities Program – funding for the 
MoGas site to commence basic landscaping works such as levelling and gravelling. Chris has 
contacted the relevant officer at PIRSA. Agreed to support Chris is submitting a grant application.  
 
Sally spoke to the previous quote from Wax Design for play equipment and is seeking a quote 
from Wax for the entire MoGas site. Sally is also seeking a quote from Birdseye Design.  
 
Andrew reported that he has written to MMC in relation to TDCA undertaking basic works on the 
MoGas and Cemetery sites. The TDCA is seeking agreement with MMC for these works to be 
undertaken and funded by the TDCA.  
 
Phil H suggested that we need to remain focussed on Heroes Park and to complete landscape 
works and other treatments. All agreed with this proposal. Andrew looking into Gross Pollutant 
Traps for Heroes Park.  
 
Brendon R was seeking details of the Strategic Plan and its current status. This plan can be used 
to engage the community and review the plan for priorities. The need for some small projects that 
are visible. Brendon is interested in promoting these projects on FB. All agreed with this proposal.  
 
Chris to upload this Strategic Plan onto the new website.  
 
Truro Branding / Website: 
Website – security audit has been completed.  
 
Property: 
Facility hiring documents - October 
 
Hall 
General Report – Phil H is chasing up salt damp quotes, made comments about the air 
conditioning servicing from REFTEC. Phil A is to query the quote from REFTEC as they were the 
company that installed the unit.  
 
Oval 
General Report – Phil H is looking for the sprinkler ready for summer.  
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Need to sort out a summer watering regime and who is to undertake this work.  
 
Darryl is looking at a fertiliser mix for the oval and is also considering the removal of other dead 
pine trees. Suggested to remove the pines at the south end of the site.  
 
Toby is encouraging for the grass to be mown asap. Season opens on October 12 and ends on 
February 22nd.  
 
Op Shop: Sally reported: 
 
Op Shop Christmas breakup on December 1st or the 8th  
December – January 3rd for Op Shop Christmas closure  
 
Other Business: 
 
Sally GF showed potential images for the screens around the transformer RSL theme. 

Agreement that the chargers should be painted black or screened appropriately and the 
transformer to have slatted timber screen.  

Playground area needs to be fenced and gated. Liz and Jenni to discuss details and report back.   

Feedback from meeting held at the Oval 11-09-2024 (attached as separate document) 

Consultation process required for proposed playground design 

Consultation process on screening options for transformer – as indicated above 

Town Christmas Party on 7th December 
 
Camping update, Sally circulated a list of rules and is seeking feedback from the committee. 
There is a need to design and fabricate a sign to promote camping. Next meeting for the camping 
ground is Sunday 29th September.  
 
Cricket club: Toby reported a new building sponsor for the club and that they may design and 
construct the veranda for the CC building. 9 x 6 m structure.  
 
Next meeting: 17th October at 7:00pm 
 
Meeting Closed: 9.02.  
 
Appendix:  Financial Reports for August and September 2024  
  Minutes from meeting held with MMC and RAA on EV charging station  
  Minutes from TDCA meeting held 18/07/2024 
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